OMB Control No.: 2127-0004

Part 573 Safety Recall Report

19V-269

Manufacturer Name :

Submission Date :
NHTSA Recall No. :
Manufacturer Recall No. :

Weis Fire & Safety
APR 02,2019
19V-269

NR

NATIONAL HIGHWAY TRAFFIC
SAFETY ADMINISTRATION

Manufacturer Information :

Manufacturer Name : Weis Fire & Safety
Address: 111 East Pacific Ave

Salina
Company phone: 78582

KS 67401
59527

Population :

Number of potentially involved : 1
Estimated percentage with defect: 100 %

Vehicle Information :

Vehicle 1: 2018-2018 Ford F550 4X4 CREW CAB

Vehicle Type : LIGHT VEHICLES
Body Style : PICKUP TRUCK
Power Train: GAS

Descriptive Information : Weis received a Safety Recall Notice from Whelen via email on 08-29-18 concerning a
defect in multiple brake light models. After reviewing our records we had only one
customer that was affected by Whelen's recall.

Production Dates: MAY 08,2018 -JUL 23, 2018

VIN Range 1:Begin:

1FDOW5HY9QJEC46423 End: 1FDOWS5SHY9JEC46423 [ | Not sequential

Description of Defect :

Description of the Defect :

FMVSS1:
FMVSS 2 :

Description of the Safety Risk :

Description of the Cause :

Identification of Any Warning
that can Occur :

Whelen's brake light model # M6BTT may activate if there is a transient
voltage on the brake input line (e.g., without further brake input), but can be
returned to normal operation when a brake input is applied and then removed.

NR
NR

Whelen's brake light may activate if there is a transient voltage on the brake
input line (e.g., without further brake input), but can be returned to normal
operation when a brake input is applied and then removed.

Transient voltage on the input line.

None.

Supplier Identification :

The information contained in this report was submitted pursuant to 49 CFR 8573
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Component Manufacturer
Name : Whelen Engineering
Address: 51 Winthrop RD

Chester CONNECTICUT 06412

Country : United States

Chronology :

Weis received a Safety Recall Notice from Whelen via email on 08-29-18 concerning a defect in a multiple
brake light models in addition to our customer contacting us stating there was an issue with the brake lights.

Description of Remedy :

Description of Remedy Program :

How Remedy Component Differs
from Recalled Component :

Identify How/When Recall Condition
was Corrected in Production :

Weis contacted Whelen for replacement M6BTT brake lights at no charge
to replace their customer's defective/recalled ones.

Whelen part # M6BTT, M6 LED Brake/Tail/Turn light was replaced with
production inventory that didn't fall into the production dates of
November 1, 2017 and May 16th, 2018 per Whelen's Safety Recall.

Weis worked with their customer Chief Mark Ryan @ Crawford Co Fire
Dist # 1 and made sure the replacement brake lights from Whelen were
installed and worked correctly in September 2018 and returned the
defective M6BTT brake light to Whelen on 10-08-18.

Recall Schedule :
Description of Recall Schedule :

Planned Dealer Notification Date :
Planned Owner Notification Date :

Weis has already replaced the defective Whelen brake lights with their
customer in September of 2018.

NR - NR

NR - NR

*NR - Not Reported

The information contained in this report was submitted pursuant to 49 CFR 8573




